Dear Fellow Laborers, January-February2024

Property Preparation: Since the beginning days of Pastor Muse’s Vision,
we can safely say we are very close to having the final permits in hand, to B
launch forward in the structure assembly. The building materials are on the

property, and everyone is excited, counting the days until constructio
begins.

Lives Transformed: The question often asked by fellow-helpers is how [
- Sending Chureh: - JRUEI have.been saveq, baptized, and dedications since the beginning of |
0ld Suwanee Bapiist Church Vision Baptist Church in March 2019. What a blessing to report that lives
S G have been chan_ged and the‘growth in attendance since the first services
PO T Gémpnea has been amazing. “Amazing Grace how sweet the sound that saved o
(770) 9455451 our soul.”  Since the beginning of this year, we have had first time §
) visitors almost every Sunday. Recently, one of those ladies was

lori .
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celf phone 678-230-7563

8 Additional Renovations: With the explosion in|
email jameshansard@mwbm.org

attendance, it has become necessary to make mor
renovations to the Muse family property. We have added a b% o
nursery for newborns, an overflow room with TV for viewing %hp
the services, and designated parking spots for handicapped =
and the elderly. These are visible improvements to make - \
all families feel welcome, safe, and comfortable as they attend each service weekly.

Responsibilities:

= Starting New Churches.

= Restoring Churches.

= Recruiting Church Planters.

Yo : New Members: Worshipping together is every saint’s heart throb. Presently new
JP 75 young couples as well as older couples are enjoying a growing church family. As a
MISSIONS jne. result of so much growth, a discipleship class has begun to help new believers become
» grounded in their belief.
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B Timeline for the Future: Through weekly visitation by the men on Thursday or
monthly visitation by the church families, we can be confident that Vision Baptist Church
will continue to grow. It will be a place where Biblical messages are preached, and
everyone will receive a friendly welcome. We have plans to travel to New Hampshire

with Brother Noah Gudger in April. Pray for God's will and safety as we help him
navigate this new territory. As we seek God’s leadership for our next move, please pray
for clear direction in the days ahead. We want to be in the right location for helping our
missionary team as well as be of service wherever God plants us.

We are very grateful for your faithful support and prayers on behalf of our family. We

pray often for you and your ministry. May God grant the desires of our hearts as we
continue to delight in Him together.

Looking Unto Jesus,

Joames and Cathy Hansouwrds

4 Being confident of this very thing, that he which fath begun a good
B work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ: hil, 1:6



